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Peacebuilding Priorities in the Lake Chad Basin   

 

The Peacebuilding Commission (PBC) stressed the need to increase support for the implementation 

of the Regional Strategy for the Stabilization, Recovery and Resilience of the Boko Haram affected 

Areas of the Lake Chad Basin Region, with a focus on the critical role of the Territorial Action Plans 

(TAPs). The Commission met on 20 April with regional and local actors as a follow-up to the third 

Governors Forum of the Lake Chad Basin, held in October 2021, during which the Lake Chad Basin 

Commission (LCBC) asked the Commission to utilize its convening and bridging platform to 

mobilize further support for the region’s peacebuilding priorities.  

 

The Deputy Secretary-General delivered a pre-recorded message, in which she emphasized the 

extraordinary opportunities and untapped potential of the region. This was echoed by the Executive 

Secretary of the Lake Chad Basin Commission, the African Union Commissioner for Political 

Affairs, Peace and Security, the Governor of Cameroon’s Far North Region, the Senior Adviser of 

the Governor of Borno State in Nigeria, and civil society representatives from Cameroon and 

Nigeria. The briefers stressed that a purely military approach is insufficient and called for sustained 

political will and scaled up funding to address the root causes of insecurity and violence. Statements 

of civil society briefers from Chad and Niger, who could not connect due to technical difficulties, 

were distributed after the meeting. They brought to the Commission’s attention that climate change 


